
March 28, 2017 

 

Dear Chairwoman Mones-Anderson and members of the Senate Health Committee 

 

Support for Stronger Informed Consent Vaccination Policies--SB869; SB580 

 

 

Vaccinations have been described by the United States Supreme Court as "Unavoidably 

Dangerous".   As a citizen scientist and parent, I cannot in prove in absolute terms, that my son 

did not fair well from his childhood vaccinations.   However, I can make a compelling 

case.  What I can say in absolute certainty, that I did not make an informed consent for his 

vaccinations.   SB 869 & SB 580 together would make the possibility of truly making the 

medical procedure known as vaccination safer(but not safe) by giving parents more information 

to empower their informed consent process for each antigen and vaccine excipients  in each 

vaccination.   Had I been armed with this information, I would have truly made a more informed 

decision regarding the vaccination of my son.    

 

SB 869 & SB580  are desperately needed legislation to begin to address the lopsided one-size-

fits-all reckless, bloated and unproven safety of the CDC recommended vaccination 

schedule.   These bills will help address the bullying of zealous doctors (who have immunity 

from from vaccination accountability) arming parents with more information for discussion 

about this controversial medical procedure.   The current CDC recommended vaccination 

schedule has never been proven safe in spite of repeated demands from parents, doctors, 

scientists calling for vaccinated vs unvaccinated outcome studies, clinically proving the safety of 

the 69 doses of 16 vaccines by age 18.  Until such time as the clinical safety, and long term 

health of this inherently risky (we are still injecting mercury into children and pregnant women) 

medical procedure, then we must strengthen the informed consent process.   SB 869 & SB 580 

are only the first steps.  We must do more!    

 

The long-term health of our children call for prudent and wise legislation, exactly represented by 

SB 869 & SB580. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Michael Framson 

Medford, OR 97504 

 

 
 


